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To read many of
the articles about the
current practices of
golf courses, you be-
gin to get the feeling

you can’t consider yourself a golfer AND an
environmentally concerned citizen without also
inviting the label of hypocrite.  Well, no need
to go list that precious set of golf clubs on
ebay.  Right in our backyard is one of the most
environmentally friendly AND award winning
golf courses in the country.  Where is this
wonder of wonders, you ask?  At Tam
O’Shanter, of course!

The breathtaking golf course has a long
history in the Shenango Valley.  T. Wade
Walker opened Tam O’Shanter in 1929.  The
Kerins family purchased it in 1948.  It remains
in the Kerins family and is owned and oper-
ated by Richard and Paula Kerins who hope
to someday pass it onto their children – Col-
leen, Christen, and Joseph.  The
environmentally friendly prac-
tices used at the golf course stem
from Richard’s deep sense of re-
sponsibility to the community
that surrounds Tam O’Shanter.
He doesn’t just own the course,
he has spent his life learning the
best way to take care of the
course so that not only will the
golf course look beautiful but the
wildlife around it will too.  There
are approximately 20,000 golf course super-
intendents nationwide, only about 10% are cer-
tified, meaning they have received advanced
training in the best and safest methods of golf
course management.  Count Richard Kerins
among the elite group of certified golf course

A Course of Action
By Becki Clemetson

superintendents.  (To get a better understanding
of what it means to be a certified superinten-
dent, please check out the web site for Golf
Course Superintendents Association of America
at www.gcsaa.org.)

Anyone who has driven along Route 18 near
the Hermitage-West Middlesex border can’t help
but notice the beautiful rolling acres that make
up Tam O’Shanter.  Many golf courses look just
as lush and green, but how that is accomplished
is what sets this golf course apart from the oth-
ers.  Mr. Kerins uses his vast knowledge of the
environment and the animals that call it home to
make the most responsible decisions possible.
For example, the grasses that are planted at Tam
O’Shanter are hardier varieties that require less
water and are more resistant to pest damage.  In
the rare cases that fungicides and herbicides are
used, newer varieties that breakdown more
quickly are used and in the smallest amount pos-
sible.  The last time insecticides were used at

the golf course was in 2002!  Just
by knowing the life cycle of
some of the pests that can pose
a problem, Mr. Kerins has opted
not to use any intervention at all.
He told me of one case where a
couple of brown patches showed
up on the course.  Upon inspect-
ing the cause of the brown
patches, he realized grubs were
the culprits.  He also knew that
in just a couple of weeks, the

grubs would mature and move on, allowing the
grass to return to its healthy looking state with-
out the use of one drop of pesticides.  Even the
irrigation system that is used by Tam O’Shanter
was selected for its efficiency of water use.

Continued on Page 2
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While all of this is great for the community, a nationally
recognized program has also taken notice.  In 1996, Tam
O’Shanter was recognized as a Certified Audubon Cooperative
Sanctuary.   That sounds like a very impressive achievement
but what does it really mean?  The whole program had a very
simple and practical beginning.  In the early 1990s, a golf course
superintendent in upstate New York who wanted an environ-
mentally friendly way to rid his course of skunks contacted
Rod Dodson, President of Audubon International.  After tour-
ing the site and others in the area, Mr. Dodson realized that the
golf community at large really just needed some education in
order to care for golf courses in a much more environmentally
friendly way.  After contacting the United States Golf Associa-
tion (USGA), Mr. Dodson spent much of 1991 learning every-
thing he could about the golf industry.  He devised the Certified
Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary Program and USGA became
the sponsor of the program.

There are six areas that golf courses can apply for certifi-
cation:  Environmental Planning, Wildlife & Habitat Manage-
ment, Integrated Pest Management, Water Conservation, Wa-
ter Quality Management, and Outreach & Education.  In order
for a golf course to be a Certified Audubon Cooperative Sanc-
tuary, certification must be achieved in all six areas.  When
Richard Kerins started the process of having Tam O’Shanter
become a Certified Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary, he was
pleased to see that Tam O’Shanter already met much of the
criteria.  The most challenging part of the process of getting
certified was documenting all that they did.  Mr. Kerins showed
me the very large binder that contained all the documentation
that was required to apply for certification.  I could easily see
why it took him three years to complete all the paperwork.
Just five years after Ron Dodson and the USGA started the
Certified Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary program, Tam
O’Shanter was among the very first golf courses to achieve
certification.

Obviously, Tam O’Shanter was doing a lot right just to
become a part of such an elite group of golf courses, but since
the golf course achieved certification, Mr. Kerins has welcomed
individuals from two other groups who share his view of envi-
ronmental responsibility to improve the natural habitat that is
part of Tam O’Shanter.  Jason Giddings conducted his Eagle
Scout project at the golf course by improving the bird boxes,
improving natural areas, and increasing public awareness mostly
by updating and adding more information to the tee signs that
point out the unique natural surroundings of the golf course.
Also, a butterfly garden was added under the expertise of Mas-
ter Gardner, Mary Lehett.  Mr. Kerins expressed his gratitude
to these individuals that took the time to improve upon Tam
O’Shanter’s commitment to the environment.  He said there
are so many things he’d like to do, but just doesn’t have time to
tend to.  So if you know of someone looking for a nature or
community service project, please contact Mr. Kerins and see
if the project could come to fruition on the grounds of Tam
O’Shanter.

So as I said earlier, no need to give up the game of golf
because the Shenango Valley is fortunate enough to have a golf
course run by a superintendent that seems to embrace the phi-
losophy so eloquently stated by Ron Dodson, “A golf course
never stands alone – it is always part of a larger context.  It is
part of a community made up of humans, wildlife, plants, wa-
tersheds, and natural resources, and to survive, it must ensure
that all of those parts are healthy.”

My many thanks to Mr. Richard Kerins for taking time out
of his very busy schedule to meet with me and provide me a
greater understanding and appreciation for all that he does as
Superintendent of Tam O’Shanter Golf Course.

RRRRRemainingemainingemainingemainingemaining
2007 Events2007 Events2007 Events2007 Events2007 Events
September 15th -16th  Water

Fowl Expo in Linesville, PA

September 16th – Munnel Run
Farm Day

(We have a food booth there
 and need help with this also.)

October 3rd - Public Meeting of the SRW Board to be
held at the Hermitage VFD, Station 3 on Maple Drive

beginning at 7:00 p.m.

Dr. Shane V. Smith (Vice-president Shenango River Watch-
ers), Dr. Felicia P. Armstrong, and Dr. Thomas Diggins of Young-
stown State University have begun working in cooperation with
Shenango River Watchers to conduct water and sediment quality
analyses in the Shenango River.  The first project will be an initial
survey of macroinvertebrate populations in the remediated (cleaned
up) area of the former Westinghouse Electric Corporation
Superfund site in the Shenango River to be conducted by Paul
Robinette, under the supervision of Drs. Armstrong, Smith, and
Diggins.  This initial survey will be used as a baseline to monitor
the future health and quality of the river in this area.  Paul’s re-
search is being conducting as part of a Master of Science degree in
Environmental Studies for the Department of Geological and Envi-
ronmental Sciences at Youngstown State University.  Paul’s re-
search is partially funded through an internship with Shenango
River Watchers.

WWWWWater Analysis Pater Analysis Pater Analysis Pater Analysis Pater Analysis Prrrrrojectojectojectojectoject
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Clean Up April 14 & 21, 2007Clean Up April 14 & 21, 2007Clean Up April 14 & 21, 2007Clean Up April 14 & 21, 2007Clean Up April 14 & 21, 2007
GrGrGrGrGreenville Dump Site Along the Shenangoeenville Dump Site Along the Shenangoeenville Dump Site Along the Shenangoeenville Dump Site Along the Shenangoeenville Dump Site Along the Shenango

PRE-
CLEANUP

CLEANUP
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POST CLEANUP

OVER 230
VOLUNTEERS

OVER
226,000 LBS.
OF TRASH
REMOVED

Arby’s
Aqua PA

Carini Restaurant
Christian Assembly of Greenville

Christians in Action
Flynn’s Tire

Fox’s Pizza Den
GALSA

Greenville Giant Eagle
Greenville Methodist Churches

Greenville Water Authority
Hillside Presbyterian Church
Karen and Jerry’s Restaurant

Lakeland Chrysler-Dodge
Lenbil’s

Lions Club
Dan Micsky Excavating

L. V. Micsky Construction
Majestic Grille
McDonald’s

The Medicine Shoppe
NorthWest Democratic Alliance

Padrone’s
Paxton’s Restaurant

Pizza Hut
Raindrop Family

The Record Argus
Sharon Democrats

Sheetz.
Thiel College

Thiel College Football Team
Transfer Volunteer Fire Department

Tri County
Viking Beverage

Dan Wallace, Esquire
Wallace & Pancher, Inc.

Waste Management
Wendy’s

Winslow Engineering

Special Thanks to All of Our Sponsors:



I want to help with:
q Clean Up Days
q Watershed Research Committee
q Financial Planning
q Fundraising
q Newsletter
q Water Testing
q Food Preparation for Clean Up Days
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Membership Form
Yes, I would like to support Shenango River Watchers!
I have enclosed my donation of:
_____ $10 Individual Membership
_____ $20 Individual Membership  + T-shirt

(Please choose size)
_____ $25.00 Business Membership
_____ $35.00 Business Membership + T-shirt

(Please choose size)
_____ Other

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

Name

Address

Phone

Email

_____ Yes, send me a t-shirt.  I’ve enclosed a
donation ($20 Individual; $35 Business) and have
picked my size below!

Size selection:
 __ Small  __Medium  __ Large  __ Extra Large

Fill out this form and send along with your donation to Shenango River Watchers, Inc., P.O. Box 986, Sharon, PA  16146

New Members
Melissa Bianco
David George
Lisa George
Colleen Goodwin
James Goodwin
Jessica Goodwin
Matthew Goodwin
Christy Hunter Hall
Robert G. Kochems
Deborah K. Little
Beth Long
Lori McKnight
Sean McKnight
Bob Miller
Jodie Moroco
Richard Parks
Bob Perrotti
Bill Romine
Harold Rosenblum
Patty Rossi
Kathleen Rueberger
Jennifer Wentling
William West
Richard Will

New Business Member
Lakeland Chrysler
   Dodge
Lawrence County
   Conservation District
Slovak Home

Membership Renewals
Larry Adovasio
Kathy Ammann
Ken Ammann
Bill Bell
Dorothy Bieber
Lyle Bieber
Nancy Bires
Ruth E. Booth
Beth Brown
Gary Callija
Renee Callija
Cheryl Christy
Don Clowes
Kathy Davies
Melissa Dunn
Mike Dunn
Michael Eddy
Linda Enterline
Vivian Evans
Francis Fornelli
Darin Flower
Frances Foust
Therese Gallagher
Kathie Goodblood
Art Hall
James Hampton
Sally Hayden
Sue Ann Herald
Gerald Hurayt
Maurice Keaveny
Joshua Kelly

Karen Kosheba
Robert F. Lark
Sandra Laurie
Diana Miller
Richard Miller
Floy Moreira
Angie Morocco
William A. Morocco, Sr.
Judith Moroco
Attorney Carl Moses
Donna Oliver
Rosiale C. Palmer
Ron Petroski
Duane Piccirilli
Joe Rotell
Linda Royal
Ben Sauers
Rosann Sauers
Francis Shafer
Arlene Sherwood
Marjorie Stadtmiller
Jerry Stanley
Leon Stein
Shirley Stein
Michelle Stenander
Lisa Stern
Perry Templeton
Gwen Turzak
Janet Verone
Elwood Walker
Kathy Walker
Janet Wendy Warner

Lee Weber
Parke Wentling
Andrew Wilson
Jay Yasgur

Business Renewals
Aqua Pennsylvania
Community Action
   Partnership of Mercer
   County
Keystone Research, Inc.
Lewis & Ristvey,
   Attoneys at Law
Mahoning River
   Consortium
The Vocal Group Hall of
   Fame
Wallace & Pancher, Inc.
Wheatland Tube

Continuous Supporters
Copyland
Duferco Farrell Corp.
Ann & Mike Kotyk
Lenbil’s
MK Landscape Supply
Niko & Lou’s Coney
   Island
Surf724

MembershipsMembershipsMembershipsMembershipsMemberships

THANK YOU TO ALL OUR MEMBERS - OLD AND NEWTHANK YOU TO ALL OUR MEMBERS - OLD AND NEWTHANK YOU TO ALL OUR MEMBERS - OLD AND NEWTHANK YOU TO ALL OUR MEMBERS - OLD AND NEWTHANK YOU TO ALL OUR MEMBERS - OLD AND NEW
FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT!!!!!FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT!!!!!FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT!!!!!FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT!!!!!FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT!!!!!



   The first meeting of the Banquet Committee will be held on October 25, 2007 at Jalisco Restaurant, 7 pm, Hermitage.  Contact the SRW
office at 724-342-5453 for further information. All are welcome in the planning of the Sixth Snnual SRW Banquet.

MARK MARMARK MARMARK MARMARK MARMARK MARCH 29, 2008 ON YCH 29, 2008 ON YCH 29, 2008 ON YCH 29, 2008 ON YCH 29, 2008 ON YOUR CALENDARS FOR THE 6TH ANNUAL BANQUETOUR CALENDARS FOR THE 6TH ANNUAL BANQUETOUR CALENDARS FOR THE 6TH ANNUAL BANQUETOUR CALENDARS FOR THE 6TH ANNUAL BANQUETOUR CALENDARS FOR THE 6TH ANNUAL BANQUET

SRW Sixth Annual Banquet
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